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CEMEX LATAM HOLDINGS, S.A. 
INFORMS 

 
 

BOGOTA, D.C. SEPTEMBER 5, 2019.- CEMEX Latam Holdings, S.A. (“CLH”), 
indirect subsidiary of CEMEX, S.A.B. de C.V. (“CEMEX), informs that: 

As background, on March 16, 2018, CEMEX and two of its officers were subject of 
a federal class action lawsuit in the United States District Court for the Southern 
District of New York. The lawsuit had been filed on behalf of some of the investors 
who purchased or acquired CEMEX securities between April 23, 2015 and March 
13, 2018, alleging violations to the United States Securities Exchange Act of 1934 
(the “Securities Exchange Act”). 

On July 12, 2019, the competent United States District Court resolved to dismiss the 
lawsuit, however, the court granted the applicants the opportunity to amend the 
lawsuit. Thus, the plaintiffs submitted the amended lawsuit and included CLH, along 
with CEMEX and the same two officers who were part of the original lawsuit, as 
defendants.   

As part of the amended lawsuit, the plaintiffs argued that CLH violated the Securities 
Exchange Act due to alleged false and misleading statements regarding the 
purchase of the required real estate property, the acquisition of the mining 
concessions and a tax-free zone, for the construction and eventual operation of the 
Cement Plant in Maceo (Antioquia), Colombia. 

Today, September 5, 2019, CLH responded to this federal class action lawsuit filed 
in the United States, denying any responsibility and requesting, mainly, its dismissal. 

 

 
 
 
Note: Unofficial translation for information purposes only. The original document filed in Spanish is 
the official version, therefore in case of any discrepancy between the Spanish version and this 
version, the Spanish version shall prevail. 
 


